HealthShare NSW



Mr Gerard Hayes General Secretary Health Services Union NSW/ACT/Qld Locked Bag 3 Australia Square NSW 1215

By email: secretary@hsu.asn.au

HD24/37685

22 October 2024

Notification of Workplace Change - Maclean Patient Support Services

Dear Mr Hayes,

I am writing to inform you that HealthShare NSW intends to alter the standard shift patterns within the Patient Support Services at Maclean Hospital.

This follows an approved change of service that will increase the cleaning shifts at Maclean. The changes aim to ensure our operational needs are met, with a focus on maintaining service quality and supporting our employees.

Current roster:

- 4 shifts of 8 hours, operating 7 days a week
- 1 shift of 4 hours, Monday to Friday

Proposed roster with the updated service model:

- 5 shifts of 8 hours, Monday to Friday
- 1 shift of 4 hours, Saturday and Sunday

The first consultation meeting will be held on 11th November at 2pm at Maclean Patient Support Services to discuss the proposed changes with the impacted staff. The Health Services Union (HSU) is welcome to attend. Please confirm if a Union Organiser will be present.

Should you require additional information, please feel free to contact Anne Buckley, General Manager of Patient Services for Northern NSW/MNC & New England, at 0438090683 or Anne.Buckley@health.nsw.gov.au

Sincerely,

Joel Bardsley

Associate Director Service Delivery